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Depértment’s Position: Oppose
Fiscal Implications: Unknown
Purpose and Justification: The Department of Health respectfully opposes this measure, although we
appreciate the over-all concept of this bill because it seeks to improve the nutritional opportunities for
children and youth in Hawaii’s public schools. The Department has an existing partnership with the
Department of Education (DOE), School Food Service Branch and has participated in their menu
planning committee. It is this committee within the DOE which is responsible for the development of
public school lunch and breakfast menus as well as ensuring the meals and meal patterns meet the
stringent United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) requirements.

The Departlﬁent in conjunction with the DOE created the comprehensive Local Wellness Policy
and Guidelines (LWP) which sets healthy meal requirements and nutrition standards for foods sold or
provided on campus. This includes fundraisers, school concessions, and classroom rewards. From a

public health perspective, the Department proposes to continue the collaboration with the DOE on the
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four year implementation of the LWP so menu plans meet the rigorous United States Department of
Agriculture requirements with meals that appeal to the overall student population and to promote healthy
food options throughout the school environment.

Neither the Department nor DOE has data to support that a significant number of students are
vegetarian and vegan students in the public school system. The Department respectfully offers that there
is not sufficient evidence to require developing alternative menu options. Implementing such options
throughout the entire public school system would be costly, and could undermine the ability to
participate in the USDA school meals programs and could endanger the ability to provide what for some
children may be the only predictable daily meal.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.



